
Red Rock Democratic Club 
General Meeting 

May 24, 2023 at Temple Sinai and via Zoom 
 
 
In attendance were President Deidre Radford, Vice President Hunter Cain, Secretary Lani Paz, 
Communications Director Chris Solomon, Membership Director Edith Cardiff.  Absent Board members 
were Fundraising Director Michele Bowen, Political Outreach Director Fikisha Miller, and Treasurer 
Brian James. 
 
Deidre called the meeting to order at 6:40. She opened the meeting with a salute to Native 
Americans and gave thanks for our use of their land.  She also thanked April General Meeting 
speaker, Chris Daly, the Deputy Executive Director of Government Relations of the NSEA Teacher’s 
Union.   
 
Edie reported the club has 73 regular members and 64 Gold for a total of 137 members.   
 
There was a motion from the floor to accept Lani’s May Meeting minutes; there was a second from 
Edie and the motion was passed by acclaim. 
 
Deidre announced the upcoming Red, White, and Blue club fundraising event is tentative set for 
August 26, 2023.  The event will include NV Senators Jacky Rosen and Catherine Cortez-Masto as well 
as NV Congressional Members, Susie Lee and Steve Horsford as well as other state legislative and 
assembly representatives.  The fundraiser will be a Democratic celebration with food, adult 
beverages, and entertainment.   Last year’s fundraiser enabled the club to donate over $14,000 to 
Nevada Democratic races. 
 
Deidre announced that the June General meeting will focus on the 2023 Legislative session. 
 
Deidre introduced the evening’s speaker Sarah Levin with Secular Strategies and Athar Haseebullah, 
the Executive Director, ACLU Nevada.  The topic was White Christian Nationalism and Antisemitism. 
 
The meeting included approximately 47 attendees in-person or via Zoom.  The Split the Pot totaled 
$88 dollars.  Sabastain Dandridge won and took home $44.00 
 
The meeting ended at 8:15 PM. 
 
Submitted by Secretary Lani Paz on May 26, 2023. 


